

College Newsletter

Friday Fortnightly - Week 8, Term 4 2022

Our Vision – To support students to excel in their chosen pathways, nurturing independence, compassion, innovation and global citizenship.

Save the Dates!

28 & 29 First Aid in Schools incursion – Prep

Nov to Year 6

30 Nov Talk Money Program – Year 5

& 7 Dec

1 Dec JC – Gold and Silver Awards

2 Dec JC Celebration Assembly – Prep A

2 Dec Year 6 into 7 Transition Day5 Dec Year 3 – 6 Swimming Carnival

7 Dec Year 6 Graduation

8 Dec Bee Happy Puppet Show – Prep

8 Dec AttenDANCE9 Dec Last day of Term 4

Principal's pics of the week



College Principal's Message

Hello College Community,

With so much still going on around the College, it is difficult to believe that we are well into the final few weeks of Term 4. 2022 has been a busy year filled with some challenges and also with some exciting learning experiences that have stretched us all. But with the final festivities just around the corner, it will all be worth it.

Our graduating Year 12 students were able to experience all the key school-life milestones throughout their final year with the traditional Clap Out celebrated last Friday. I would like to thank all the parents, carers and families of our amazing Year 12s without whom, the success of our graduating class of 2022 would not have been possible. It is the family support system behind them that enables our students to focus on their goals, commit to their studies and ultimately shine.

We would like to further congratulate the following students who have been successful with their early offers to the University of the Sunshine Coast. This is an outstanding 60% increase from our 2021 cohort. These 27 students will begin their next phase of their lives having had a sturdy start in life, here at Nambour State College. We wish them all the best, along with the remaining 134 students, as they carve out their next chapters.

| remaining 13 i students, as they curve out their next enapters. | | | |
|---|----------------|-----------------------|-------------------------------|
| Reilly | Armour | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B NURSING SCIENCE-SIPPY DOWNS |
| Maya | Austin-Gardner | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B EDUCATION(SEC)/B REC-SIPPY |
| Jett | Burmester | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B PRIMARY EDUCATION - SIPPY |
| Grace | Camp | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B PRIMARY EDUCATION - SIPPY |
| Callum | Campbell | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B SCIENCE - SIPPY DOWNS |
| Emma | Cassar | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY(HONS) |
| Szahara | Fagerstrom | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BUS/B CREATIND - SIPPY |
| Alexander | Free | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BIOMEDICAL SCIENCE-SIPPY |
| Jenayah | Gesler | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B PARAMEDICINE |
| Tayah | Gordon | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BEH SCI (PSYCH)/B COUNS-SC |
| Emma | Graham | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B ANIMAL ECOLOGY - SIPPY |
| Ainikin | Hecita | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BEH SCI (PSYCH) -SC |
| Elestren | Heymel | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BIOMEDICAL SCIENCE-SIPPY |
| Jessy | Jones | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BUS/B COMMUNICATION - SIPPY |
| Taelia | Klieve | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B NURSING SCIENCE-SIPPY DOWNS |
| Leilani | Mason | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B PARAMEDICINE |
| Alannis | Rusk | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B NUTRITION - SC |
| Caitlyn | Ryan | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B BEH SCI (PSYCH)/B COUNS-SC |
| Brylie | Ryan-Shackley | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B PARAMEDICINE |
| Olivia | Smith | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B ED(SEC)/B SCIENCE - SIPPY |
| Noah | Thompson | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B SCIENCE - SIPPY DOWNS |
| Lexi | Van Herberghen | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B LAWS |
| Kiera | Van Rythoven | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B LAWS/B ARTS |
| Lucinda | Williams | NAMBOUR STATE COLLEGE | B ED(SEC)/B SCIENCE - SIPPY |

It is with much pride that I share with the community the Nambour State College Year 12 Dux Student for 2022: Congratulations to our Ella Rose! Ella has consistently strived to be the best she can be in all of her subjects: English, Legal Studies, Math Methods, Chemistry, Physics and Biology. Well done Ella, you are a credit to our school.

I'd also like to acknowledge and thank our 2022 student leaders, Olivia Murray, Caleb Bain, Shani Lambert and Joanne Forgeard for their hard work and commitment on behalf of their their peers and taking on responsibilities around our College. We proudly present our new senior school leaders for 2023: Cade Walton, Trinity Axton, Kate Bannah and Grace King. I am looking forward to seeing what they achieve next year which is looking rather promising already.





Our Year 10 and 11 students are currently working through their final assessment and end of year exams; furthermore we have students working hard on their CGEN Auditions for 2023 with great talent already being shown.

With only a couple of weeks left, there's still a lot happening on our Junior Campus. On Friday 2 December we will hold our Week 9 Celebration Assembly where our 2023 Junior Campus student leaders will be announced. On that same Friday we'll be hosting our Year 6 into Year 7 Transition Day. We look forward to seeing many parents and families at our swimming carnival on Monday the 5th December, and in Week 10 we hope to see them all again at our Year 6 Graduation Ceremony being held on Wednesday the 7th December. Lastly, report cards will be emailed out on the last day of term so keep an eye out for those.

As we reach the end of another year, we often say goodbye. This week we say farewell to our three International students Toi, Kaon and Sara. They have been hard-working students and a pleasure to have at our College. The students, their NSC friends and teachers enjoyed a farewell morning tea last week. Ms Fearon commented that it was a delight to see our International students' surprised reaction to our Australian animals on a trip to Australia Zoo. All three students have had the wonderful opportunity of experiencing our different schooling, visiting our Aussie beaches, and

exploring our wide open spaces and life with a Homestay family. Toi and Kaon were both recently presented with Academic Awards, a great achievement and a testament to their acquisition of the English language. Toi, Kaon and Sara will return home with lifelong memories of learning to surf, snorkelling at Tangalooma Island, exploring our National Parks, camping, BBQs and visiting the Gold Coast and Brisbane. In 2023, we look forward to welcoming more international students to join us here at NSC, to study and experience our school. Homestay families are needed for a 9-day Study tour from Japan in March 2023. This is a great opportunity for families and our students to learn more about another culture. Please contact our Homestay Coordinator, Lyn Bartel —lbart155@eq.edu.au, 0456 066 553 to find out more.

That's just about a wrap from be, but be sure to keep an eye out for our final farewell on our social media pages. Until then, take care of yourselves as we start to wind 2022 down.







P&C NEWS

Firstly, congratulations to our Year 12 2022 cohort we wish you all the best in your future endeavours.

As we come to the close of Term 4 our P&C are still working hard to raise funds for our students. This week we started advertising our **Xmas Raffle** to be drawn on Wednesday, 7th December, but before then we will host our Annual Xmas Stall which will be held next Thursday, 1st December. This will coincide with the Junior Campus Gold and Silver Awards morning, and will be held in the undercover area with a range of goodies to sell. Tickets for the Xmas Raffle can be bought online or can be purchased from the Tuckshop, Uniform Shop and at the Xmas Stall. Thank you to all the fabulous local businesses for their support of our raffle - we live in a wonderful community.

Our Uniform Sale finishes next Wednesday, 30th November so make sure you take advantage of the deals as our uniform pricing is having a slight increase next year.

Our Junior Tuckshop will be closed Week 10 but our Senior Tuckshop will remain open until the end of term. Thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who continually support our P&C and school through out the year, without you we would not be able to achieve the wonderful outcomes we do each year. We appreciate you all!

Lastly, our final P&C meeting for the year will be held next Wednesday, 30th November in the SLC at 5.30pm. All are welcome!